Reference: FS131032236
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 18/0549/FUL
Address: Chalkers Corner Junction At Junction Of Lower Richmond Rd South Circ AndClifford AvenueRichmond

Proposal: THIS NOTICE IS TO ADVISE THAT AMENDMENTS HAVE BEEN RECEIVED. THE PRINCIPAL CHANGES
ARE AS FOLLOWS:DESIGN REVISIONSFURTHER AND REVISED INFORMATIONAPPLICATION C: Reconfiguration
of Chalkers Corner traffic junction, to include existing public highway and existing landscaped and informal parking area

associated to Chertsey Court, to facilitate alterations to lane configuration, a new cycle lane, works to existing pedestrian
and cycle crossing, soft landscaping and replacement boundary treatment to Chertsey Court.

Comments Made By
Name: Mrs Emily Tucker
Address: 7 Park Drive East Sheen London SW14 8RB

Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: The revised plans still do not address any previous objections. While there are positives in the design , there
are four main areas of concern which, if not addressed, will have a detrimental impact on the existing and new residents:
» The cumulative density of the site is overwhelming - an increase in population of the local area by 40% on only 15% of
its land

* The local infrastructure cannot accommodate the increase in traffic which is already at breaking point

* There is no strategy for improving the public transportation to help alleviate the situation and importantly, no plan to
address the issues of the level-crossing

* Inadequate re-provision of the protected land — the playing fields and the Chertsey Court land. Playing fields currently
represent 53% of Mortlake's green space and they have protection under the classification of ‘Other Open Land of
Townscape Importance’ (OOLTI) however the plans do not respect this.

This application and size of development needs to be viewed in the context of the physical barriers (the river Thames and
the railway line) and the poor level of public transport that serves the community. These are important limiting factors that
cannot be ignored.

Other observations
There is no additional health care or primary school provision; existing services will struggle to meet this additional
demand, particularly as a number will be elderly in the care units.

The allocation of the Maltings ground floor as a community centre is a welcome proposal. However, the current layout of
the ground floor needs to be re-examined. In its current design it is not sufficiently flexible to be used for multiple purposes
and would make it difficult to be a venture that can support itself financially.

The affordable housing provision is just 20%, lower than the council’s guidelines. It will also be delivered late in the
development which may mean the provision is further reduced over time. There needs to be a higher provision which
should be delivered across the building phases.

The proposals to transport demolition waste and excavated soil from, and construction materials to, the site by truck on
Lower Richmond Road will have a negative impact on the local residential environment. The alternative of transportation
by barge on the river needs to be considered.



